
February 2022

Fellow Members & Honored Guests,

Here we are in February already, Thank God, 
I don’t’ want to look back. I want to start by 
apologizing for the sudden postponement of 
the Dinner Dance. I hope it didn’t ruin every-
one’s plan but there was no way for me to be 
able to attend.

The new date for the Dinner Dance will be Sat-
urday March 26th at 5:00pm at the Moss Haci-
enda, a huge thank you to Jerry and Margret 
for the use of their ranch. Sunday March 27th 

will be our monthly ride out of their place, so 
they have opened their ranch up for overnight-
ers for those that want to stay the night. If you 
have already sent a check in you are good to 
go, those members that would like to attend 
you have until March 7th to RSVP.

Our first ride of the year will be Rancho Jamul 
on March 6th. There were conflicts with the 
last Sunday of February so our ride committee 
moved the date to the 6th of March.

We should all be receiving our annual dues in-
voice soon. Your board of directors decided to 
leave the annual dues and monthly ride fees 
the same for this year, thanks to the Annual 
Ride being so profitable!

I would like to welcome our newest member, 
Ron Carlson, Dennis Carlson’s brother. Wel-
come to the club! I am sure Ron will be a val-
ued member.

Please check the website for the date of the 
Members Only Ride, it has been moved to 
May 12th – May 15th, make a note of that. Tim 
Dirkes is already hard at work planning a great 
ride for us.

I would like to thank all of you that checked 
in on my wellbeing while I was laid up, it was 
appreciated! Thank you! That’s all for now I 
hope to see everyone in the saddle March 6th 

at Rancho Jamul. Thank you to our Ride Com-
mittee: Steve Vaughn, Tim Dirkes, Bill Cud-
deback, Chuck Gallant, and Dennis Ince! They
have put together a great list of rides for us this 
year!

	 Happy Trails,
	 Tom Laff
	 2022 President
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